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Friends in Christ, 
 
I’ve been asked before if I am looking forward to summer, when things may slow down a bit. I 
will be honest; I do enjoy summer. But my reply to the question is “it doesn’t slow down, it’s 
just a different kind of hectic schedule.” Summer brings different ministries and experiences 
like Confirmation Camp and Vacation Bible School, and yes, we move to one service on 
Sunday mornings (9:15am if you need the reminder). But I’ve never known the pace of the 
church to slow down. We are a people constantly moving, growing, worshipping, and working 
together for the good of God’s people. 
 
Some of these summer activities are among my favorite annual events. I enjoy spending time 
with the kids at Vacation Bible School and Confirmation Camp has also become a highlight for 
me. If you have been back with us for some time, it has been great to have you back! And, if 
you are still waiting to see when the time is right, I hope to see you soon. Consider giving the 
Wednesday evening worship service a try. It is a small crowd, with no music. Just a brief 
service with Holy Communion and Bible Study at 7:00 p.m. 
 
There are plenty of items that the Church Council has been busy with. You can always read the 
highlights in each newsletter. But one thing the Church Council did in April was to form a  
Call/Search Committee to move forward in the process of hiring a Director of Faith Formation. 
Church leadership is open to a number of possibilities in filling this position, from calling a 
Pastor or Deacon, to hiring a Lay Person to fill the position. 
 
At this point the Call/Search Committee has had our first meeting, and we even have a couple 
of resumes to begin looking at. It is our hope to begin to schedule initial interviews in either 
late May or early June. We will do our best to keep you updated as we are able to. 
The Church Council and the Call/Search Committee is committed to finding the right person, 
even if that takes some time. So, at this point, I would ask for your prayers for the process. We 
trust that the Holy Spirit will work in our midst to bring a new staff member into our midst.  
         

         Yours in Christ, 

 
      

 Trindle Spring Lutheran Church                                               June 2022 
 Mechanicsburg, PA 

MISSION STATEMENT- Claimed by God in baptism; Fed by Christ in worship; Led by the Spirit in love for    
                                                    one another and the world. 

 

The June 2022 Newsletter is dedicated to the Glory of God and in thanksgiving for all the blessings                               

we have as a family by John & Mary Eberly . 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! OUR SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE         
WILL START ON SUNDAY, MAY 29TH, WITH ONE SERVICE AT 9:15 AM 
AND NO SUNDAY SCHOOL FOR THE SUMMER. WE WILL STILL HAVE 

OUR WEEKLY WEDNESDAY SERVICE AT 7:00 P.M. (NO MUSIC) 
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Offering through Vanco On-Line 
 

Follow these easy steps:  
The summer months are coming. This is a convenient way to keep 

your regular offering coming in to help the approved budget. 
 

1.Visit the church website at: 
www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

2. Click on the Donate Now button; 
 

3. Click on the Login/Create Profile button; 
 

4. Follow the onscreen instructions to login or create (for 
your first time) an online profile and to schedule your 
recurring or one-time contributions to the listed funds. 
 

5. For any questions, or for a demonstration of how to 
set your account up online, call Cheryl at the church 
office - 717-766-7091 Opt. 1. 
 

If you would like a boxed set of Giving 

Envelopes, contact the church office. 

OUR TRINDLE QUILTERS MEET WEEKLY ON  
THURSDAYS @ 9AM THROUGH THE SUMMER! 

 
Join us in the education wing every Thursday. Everyone is 

welcome to join in the fun. If you can pin, cut, piece, or 

sew there is something for you to do.  

Contact Lynda Farner if you have any questions.  

            PRAYER FOR TRAVELERS 
 
Let us pray for all who will be traveling in the coming 
month. 
 

O God, whose glory fills the whole creation, and 

whose presence we find wherever we go: Preserve 

those who travel: surround them with your loving 

care; protect them from every danger; and bring them 

in safety to their journey’s end; through Jesus Christ 

our Lord. Amen. 

 

 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 
Income & Expense Report (Operating Fund) 

January – April 2022 
 

 Income     
         Offering                                                 137,297  

         Misc. Income                                             728  
(ie:Thrivent Choice, Community Aid,                        
Building Use, Donations, etc.)  

   Total Income                             138,025 
   

 Expense 
      Ministry to Others 
          Outreach Ministry                               15,363  

          Evangelism                                                 249  

          Parish Life                                           (4,704)      

Ministry within Our Congregation 

        Christian Education                                   161  

         Fellowship                                                   508  

         Keeping Our Church Safe                          - 

         Stewardship                                                 - 

         Worship & Music                                    2,092 

         Youth & Family Ministry                          787 

     Administration 

        Archives                       -     

        Property (building maintenance)                  40,224 

        Office Management (administration)           5,875 

        Salary/Support                                       65,777  

        Vision of Ministry                                        -                           

                                                                   ________     

        Total Expense                                      126,332  

        Net Income in April                                11,693 

 

TSLC Cemetery Questions?- Email the Cemetery 
Association at: Cemetery@trindlespringlutheran.org 

SUMMER WORSHIP HOURS 
 

                      START 

                          SUNDAY, MAY 29TH 

 

                       THROUGH 

                      SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 

4TH 
 

ONE SUNDAY SERVICE AT 9:15 A.M. 

 

(AND OUR REGULAR WEEKLY                       

WEDNESDAY SERVICE CONTINUES 

 AT 7:00 P.M.) 
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        NEW HOPE MINISTRIES - CURRENT NEEDS   
 

Canned chicken, tuna or beef stew, canned fruit and fruit 

cups, canned vegetables, peanut butter. See website for 

up to date lists by Center! www.nhm-pa.org 
                                                              

                                Food & Gifts collection total: 
 

                       Food 111 lbs. 

                       Non-Food  0 

 

           Thank you for your faithful giving! 

 
 

 

 

TSLC COMMUNITY AID  
 Please drop off all clothing items in-person at the store 

(4833 Carlisle Pike, Mechanicsburg, PA). Be sure to give 

them Trindle Spring’s Partner # 10139, for credit (.06 

cents a pound). We receive a quarterly check which 

benefits Outreach ministries.  

                  SUMMER SPECIAL MUSIC 
 

       This summer, individuals, and groups of TSLC 

members are invited to offer special music during 

worship while our choirs take a few months off. We 

are always blessed by our members sharing their 

musical gifts. If you are interested, please contact 

Danielle Erdley - she's happy to help you find music 

and/or rehearse.   

 

ZUMBA  

*Every Monday at 6pm and *every 

Wednesday at 10am! 
*Check the church calendar for any dates  

Lisa will not be here. 

Contact Lisa Lynch, Zumba instructor for 

more information.   
                   lisaloveszumba2@gmail.com 

COMMUNION ELEMENTS & DVD’S/CD’S OF 
SERVICES AVAILABLE 

 
Communion elements are available in the church office for 

those still communing at home. You can either pick up or 

we will drop off. Gluten-free is available. 
 

DVD’s and CD’s are available of the 10:30 a.m. service. 

Contact the church office to have one 

delivered to you every week with a bulletin. 

 

 

 
THE SENIORS LUNCHEON GANG 

WILL CONTINUE MEETING 
THROUGH THE SUMMER! 

CHECK THE CHURCH CALENDAR FOR 
UPDATES AND LOCATIONS. 

       WWW.TRINDLESPRINGLUTHERAN.ORG 

    2022 LAWNMOWERS NEEDED! 
 

There are sign up sheets on the board by the 
church office. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Chuck Sterling 
Property 

GIANT GROCERY STORE GIFT CARDS  

DO YOU SHOP AT GIANT? THEN HELP US WITH 

“$CASH FOR CAUSES $”  WHICH BENEFITS    

OUR YOUTH! 
 

Giant Gift Cards are available in $25, $50, and $100 

denominations; checks made out to Trindle Spring 

Lutheran Church are accepted and cash. 

TSLC earns 5% of every gift card purchased and 

you still earn your gas/reward points! For 

example, we get $5 FREE MONEY on a $100 

purchased card by you! 

So, before your next trip to Giant to fill up your 

grocery cart, gas tank, or for food baskets, please give 

Robin Cleaver a call. Her number is in the church 

directory.  
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  TSLC COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS May 10, 2022 
 
New members were received into membership 
 
ELCA – Congregational Discussions 
 
• May 22, 2022, meeting to be focused on Authentic Diversity  
• Goal to get ahead of upcoming topics for the Assembly to allow for discussion and input for Synod meetings. 

 
Search for replacement for Director of Faith Formation 
 
• A 6-person call committee has been formed and have had initial organization meeting and working on next 

steps to review resumes and conduct interviews. 
 

Synod Assembly 
 
• Synod Assembly will be held online on Friday June 3rd and Saturday June 4th.   

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS:  
 

Deby Lefin, President dlefin@comcast.net  

Mark Eppley, Vice President mark.eppley@yahoo.com  

Jan Ingraham, Secretary janingraham@gmail.com  

Stef Eichelberger stef.eichelberger@gmail.com  

Deb Sterling dsterling56@msn.com  

Bill Book bookpine@outlook.com  

Joy Grant joygrant89@aol.com  

Cindy Duck clduckie@gmail.com 

Linda Glantz lglantz1971@gmail.com  

Ron Yerkes rwy100@hotmail.com 

Kristin Cleaver Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com 

Marty Baim bonboncoki@aol.com 

 

PARISH NEWS 

COORDINATORS FOR - 
• Acolytes: Jan Ingraham (ANYONE CAN ACOLYTE! No robe 

needed.) 

• Altar Guild: Joanna McIntyre 

• Communion Assistants: Bonnie Distad 

• Greeters: Pat Beaver 

• Ushers:  Stephen Vogelsong (9:15 am– SUMMER) 

• Worship Readers: Barb Kline  

SEE THE SIGN-UP LINKS ON OUR WEB PAGE   
www.trindlespringlutheran.org 

Please continue to pay by check or cash for your 
Altar Flowers, Newsletter, & Bulletin sponsorships. 

Please place all sponsorship forms and payment in 
the Parish Administrator’s mailbox by the church 

office, not in the offering plates. Thank you. 

 We welcomed through Holy 
Baptism  
Remington Atlas Nilsen 
on May 1, 2022.  
His parents are:                     
Ryan & Emily Nilsen           
Grandparents are                     
David & Deby Lefin 

 
We welcomed through Holy 
Baptism Camden Asher Mostek 
on May 22, 2022.                 
His parents are:  
Brian & Ashley Mostek 

mailto:dlefin@comcast.net
mailto:mark.eppley@yahoo.com
mailto:janingraham@gmail.com
mailto:stef.eichelberger@gmail.com
mailto:bookpine@outlook.com
mailto:joygrant89@aol.com
mailto:clduckie@gmail.com
mailto:rwy100@hotmail.com
mailto:Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com
mailto:bonboncoki@aol.com


  

June 2022                                                               The Trindle Trumpeter                                                                        Page 5 

 

 

 
 
 

**VACATION BIBLE   
       SCHOOL** ~ 2022     

THEME ~ “TREE OF HEALING” 
 

It's time to gear up for this year's VBS! Our theme this year is "Tree of Healing" and we will be 
exploring how God wants us to be healthy and whole in all aspects of our life. There will be cool 
snacks, fun games, awesome crafts, and time to learn about God's Word and how our church is 
helping people around the world. VBS will take place from Monday, July 27, through Friday, 

July 1, 2022. Dinner will be served from 5:00-5:45pm, and VBS will run from 5:45-8pm. We 
will offer programs for kids age 3 - Grade 5, as well as an adult class (no registration is needed 

for the adult class). We are asking all participants to register so we can accurately plan.   
You can find the link to registration on the TSLC website. 

  We hope all our TSLC youth will join us - and bring some friends! 
www.trindlespringlutheran.org 

VBS HELPERS: 
      It takes lots of people to make our VBS a success each year. If you are interested in helping in any way - 

whether it's making snacks, leading a group, or helping to decorate - we have a job for everyone!  Please contact 

Danielle Erdley if you are willing to help! (See contact information at the back of the newsletter.) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

VBS– JUNE 27– JULY 1, 2022 
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ALL CHURCH FAMILY NEEDED TO TAKE A TURN AT BEING WORSHIP ASSISTANTS                                           
IN OUR CHURCH SERVICES 

 

We need your help in worship. It takes a number of volunteers to make worship run smoothly. Over the past 

two years, as worship was modified, worship did not require the same number of volunteers. Since we have 

resumed normal services. We need more individuals or families to sign up to be communion assistants, acolytes 

(yes adults can be acolytes!), readers, ushers, and greeters. If you are interested in taking on one of these roles, 

the signups are online.  

 

If you need some training or a refresher course, contact the coordinator for each of these volunteer roles to find 

out what you need to know. 
 

Acolytes – Jan Ingraham  Communion Assistants – Bonnie Distad  Greeters – Pat Beaver                                          

Worship Readers – Barb Kline  Ushers – Myra Badorf (8am service) and Steve Vogelsong (10:30am service)     

 

PARISH NEWS 

ACCESS TO THE CHURCH BUILDING ~ UPDATE FROM DENNIS STONER 

SAFETY & SECURITY TEAM 

 

I pray this finds you happy, healthy, and safe.  We have had some changes made to our access system, nothing that 

most of you will even notice. There are some operational changes related to unlocking doors or relocking doors 

on Sunday mornings. The double entrance doors should now both be unlocked and relocked via the access 

system. Please do not use Hex Keys to lock or unlock doors. We are adding some additional doors to the 

access system. If it has not yet occurred, in the near future both the exterior kitchen door and exterior choir door 

will be added to the access system. If you currently use your church key to unlock either of those doors, you will 

need to contact Dennis Stoner or Chuck Sterling to be issued a Brivo Pass on your Smartphone or a Proximity 

Key Card. Your key will no longer work once the access system is installed on those doors.   

 

The weather is getting warmer, and kids will be out of school in the next few days. We would like to remind you 

to be more careful while driving. It’s easy to miss seeing bicyclists or motorcyclists when you are driving around 

on the roads. You pull up to a stop sign, traffic is heavy so you’re looking for that break in the traffic. You look 

both ways thinking you found the perfect spot to pull out and look 1 more time only to see a motorcycle or 

bicyclist coming towards you. They aren’t the visual target we see easily- a bike riding along the edge of the 

road or a motorcycle hidden by a car ahead of it are not easy to spot. Take the time to look again before pulling 

into traffic. Like I said, school will be out in a few days, expect more kids to be out running around and biking, 

more things to watch for while driving. As the patches worn by some motorcyclists say, “Look Twice Save a 

Life”. 

 

As always, if you have any questions please contact Dennis Stoner, via email or cell phone.      

(See this information in our church directory. Copies located in the church office.) 
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FAMILY PROMISE NEEDS YOU! 
 
For many people in our community, sudden homelessness is a reality. This is tragic, and even more so 

for those with families as most shelters split families up between multiple locations. Family Promise 

seeks to provide a safe place where families facing homelessness can remain together, receive the 

support they need, and work toward regaining independence. They do this by partnering with 

congregations to provide meals and lodging for the families each night. 

 

Our next week of serving as a host church is June 12-19, 2022.  

 

We need many volunteers  

 People to drive the Family Promise families to and from the Day Center on Erford Rd in Camp Hill 

 Provide dinner for the families– Prepare and bring a meal to the church to the Fellowship Hall 

 Serve as overnight hosts - Bring your sleeping bag or bed sheets and pillow. Sleep in the lounge. 

 

 We ask you to prayerfully consider volunteering your time to this crucial ministry to families in our 

community. If you are available, one or more nights, and want to help, consider signing up through the 

"Time to Sign Up" link on our church website. You can call the church office and our Parish Admin. will 

sign you up if you are not sure how to do that. 

 

If you would like more information, please contact any member of the Family Promise team - Diane 

Boone, Cindy Duck, Karen Eppley, or Danielle Erdley. (Their contact information is in the church 

directory. Copies are located on the back counter in the church office and also one can be emailed or 

mailed to you from the church office.) 

 

Next Hosting date to place on your calendar: August 21-28, 2022 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FAMILY PROMISE MINISTRY 
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PARISH NEWS 

     ON SUNDAY, MAY 15TH, WE RECOGNIZED OUR GRADUATES AT  

THE 10:30 A.M. SERVICE. 
 

NOTE: TSLC HIGHSCHOOL GRADS WERE HI-LIGHTED IN THE MAY NEWSLETTER. 
 

 

 

GRADUATE STUDIES 
 

Congratulations to Megan Mae Eppley, daughter of Mark & Karen Eppley, who graduated May 

13th from Lock Haven University with a Master of Science in Physician Assistant Studies.   
 

Congratulations to Katherine “Kate” Marie Bender, daughter of Charlie and Deb Bender, who 

graduated May 14th from Messiah University with a Master’s degree in Social Media Marketing.   
 

Congratulations to Ryan Strohl, first grand-son of Carlotta Strohl, who graduated from Penn State 

University, Main campus on May 6th with a Bachelor of Science degree in Mechanical Engineering. 

Ryan will begin his first job with Donsco, Inc., in Wrightsville, PA., in a few weeks.  
 

Congratulations to Mayzee Paleveda, new visitor to Trindle, who graduated 

recently as well. (Church Office does not have any further details as of this time.) 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS AT TRINDLE SPRING - JOINED APRIL 10, 2022! 
 

BOB & JULIE JONES 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
    
JIM, MISTY, & GRANT SPANGLER                DONA TEETER               NO PHOTO FOR CASEY MCMILLAN 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

JERRY & REV. 
MARTHA BOYD 

KATHY BOWERS THERESA BRENNAN DAN, ROSALYN & 
FIONA MALLOY 
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PARISH NEWS 

 

 

SATURDAY, JUNE 11TH, AT 7:30 A.M.   

 
   TSLC All Men’s Breakfast  

 
Join us for breakfast at the  

Middlesex Diner   
1803 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle, 

All men of the congregation (all ages) are 
invited to attend for food and fellowship. 

There is a sign-up sheet outside of the church 
office on the board.  

 

This has always been a well-attended         
group – plan now!! 

 

       Any questions, contact Steve Vogelsong 

   SECOND SATURDAY COMMUNITY MEAL 
 

JUNE 11, 2022  4:00 PM - 6:00 PM 
 

 FREE MEAL FOR THE COMMUNITY IN THE 
  FELLOWSHIP HALL. 

 

YOU ARE INVITED! BRING YOUR NEIGHBOR! 
 
 

MENU: 
 

 (MADE BY OUR TSLC MEMBERS!) 
 

 

TURKEY MEATLOAF, GRAVY 

ROASTED POTATOES AND CARROTS 

STRAWBERRY SPINACH SALAD 

FRESH FRUIT SALAD 

ASSORTED DESSERTS 

COFFEE, WATER, TEA 

 
 

 

 

JUNE 2022 BIRTHDAYS 
 

        Ellen Fugere  Earl Bowers                        Marianne Cowden           Beth Basehore               

         Savannah Stoner                  Megan Eppley    Ann Ruhl                                   Suzanne Miller                        

         Ronald Yerkes  Ruth Knaub    Allen Stauffer                           Christian Pownell                    

         Jerry Boyd                              Robin Cleaver                     Shannon Corey           Tyler Shanabrook                

         Mary Fertenbaugh               Jimmy Holman, III              Jaxon Stoner                            Sharon Seier                        

         Matthew Haeckler               Joy Grant                             Steven Knaub            Joyce Phillips   

         Marlin Fike                            Erica Reinfeld                  Amethyst Platzer                    Sandra Guswiler               

         Kristin Cleaver                      Wilbur Heiges                      Logan Phillips                          Darrell Westby                   

         Pastor Elaine Dent               Bonnie Hersh                  Emily Gochenaur           Deb Rider                                 

         Richard Pagel               Maggie Strawser    Thomas Burns            Jack Neibert                            

         Carla Rotondaro                   Brayden Pownell                 Grant Spangler                       Donna Stone  

       
  Names are listed (across) in birthday order for the month.                         

                                              

                                               If you don’t know someone on this list, give them a call!  

                                                Introduce yourself and wish them a Happy Birthday!!          

                         
                                                    *Any names in bold are on the Homebound/Visitation List.*                                                                 
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Committee Chairpersons - Lynne Neibert, Sandy Breech, and Maggie Strawser   
             

Although this month’s newsletter may look somewhat similar to last month’s, please read as the committee would like to 
emphasize the ways that you can help our ministry.  
 
      We would also like to invite you to our next meeting, it will be held in the church lounge at 3:00 PM on June 12th.   
 

       Please pray for those who have received prayer gifts this past month –  
 

 Our Graduates:  
 

Heather Cressler, Elena Erdley, Tace Harris, Mekayla Reinfeld, Grant Spangler, Mayzee Paleveda, Kate Bender,     
and Megan Eppley 
 

               Members and Friends – 
                  Diane Bonsell, Greg and Eliza Petrohovick, Lee Thompson,  Operation Warm Hearts 
 
 If you are interested in helping our ministry by donating yarn, we encourage you to buy 3 or 4 skeins of one color. We 

use Homespun, Red Heart or any 4-ply yarn. We seem to be short on masculine colors so - grays, browns, dark blues, 
dark greens and cream colored would be great. If you would like to add 2 skeins of variegated yarn to match the color 
and type of yarn you pick, we could use that as well. Drop by on the 12th, give it to a committee member or place the 
yarn on the counter in the Outreach Center and mark it for Shawl Ministry.  

 
 For those of you who place individuals on our prayer chains - If you would like that person to receive a prayer gift, 

please call the church office or one of our chairmen - Lynne Neibert, Sandy Breech or Maggie Strawser with the 
necessary information.  

 
 For those of you who have a friend or relative facing difficult challenges - contact us if you would like them to receive a 

prayer gift. 
 
NOTES TO OUR CONGREGATION 
 

 To The Shawl Ministry and Church Folks: 
 

  Just want to say thank you all for continued prayer, please do continue them, definitely praying the Lord 
would fully take away my bone cancer despite doctors saying that there is no cure. Thank you, Lynne so much for the 
beautiful blanket/shawl, it will be used and also thank you Lawrence for the praying hands ornament. It’s right by our 
nightstand in our living room. It must have taken you awhile to hand carve this.  Both items truly meant so much to both 
mom and myself. Thank you for thinking about us. May the Lord Bless you all for the thoughtfulness expressed and the 
prayers too! Having a Heart of Compassion making the Difference.  - Stephanie Acker (Peter 5:7) 
 
 To The Shawl Ministry members: 
 

  Your gorgeous prayer shawl was such a joy to receive. In this time of sorrow, breast cancer and back surgery, 
the shawl certainly has reminded me of God’s love and presence, but mostly of your endless hours of knitting and concern.  
Thank you so much. I look forward to getting back to church soon and participating in our wonderful church. Thanks, Carol, 
so much for making me this beautiful prayer blanket. It is so warm and it makes me feel the love and concern Trindle Spring 
and the Shawl Ministry give to me.  It comforts me in this time of sickness and my brother’s death.  Thank you so much.  - 
Lee Thompson 

 
 
 
 
 

“Let the pleasure of  the Lord be on us. O, Lord, give strength to the work of our hands.”  Psalm 90:17 
 
 

             The Shawl Ministry 
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     FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE  UPCOMING EVENTS SAVE -THE- DATES! 
Mark your calendars/phone calendars now for fun fellowship events 

• June 17th - 7:00 pm - Senators Baseball Game 

• July 23rd - Night at the Winery 

• Supper Club Summer/Fall session starts in July (sign-ups in June) 

• August 7th - Ice-cream Social 

• September 11th - Church Picnic 

 

From the Fellowship Committee 

                SAVE -THIS-LONG-TERM -IMPORTANT- DATE-NOW! 
 

TSLC ANNUAL                                    

CHURCH FAMILY PICNIC 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11TH!  

             AFTER SECOND SERVICE 

 

FOR OUR NEW MEMBERS TO KNOW, WE RENT A BIG 

TENT EVERY YEAR FOR OVER ACROSS THE STREET. 

BRING YOUR LAWNCHAIRS, RELATIVES, & FRIENDS. 

THERE WILL BE GAMES AND                                                        

ALL KINDS OF FUN FOODS! 

PLAY BALL !!! 
 

The Fellowship Committee is sponsoring a night out with  
the Harrisburg Senators on Friday, June 17th. 

 

Game time vs. the Richmond Flying Squirrels is 7:00 p.m. 
A block of tickets behind home plate has been reserved  

at a cost of $13 each, which includes fireworks after the game. 
 

A sign-up sheet is posted on the bulletin board outside of the office. 
Please make payment to Lee Yohn on or before May 29th. 
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To all my church members, 

 

Thank you all for the many cards, gifts, and shawls/

prayer blankets you have given us. During this time of 

illness and surgery, your prayers and concerns have 

meant so much to us. 

 

You truly are a church of Christian love and support. 

 

We are glad to be a part of it. 

 

Thanks again, 

 

Lee & Michele Thompson 

Unbelievable - Yes!! 
 
     I have had to face difficult health and life’s daily 
“ups” and “downs” as all of you have had, but with 
all your prayers, these have uplifted me through 
those rough times. 
 
     I knew “you” folks really cared and were pulling 
for me again….Yes, Your many phone calls and tons 
of cards having wonderfully written messages meant 
so much and were extremely helpful to me quickly 
recovering (from surgery)! 
 
     With Loving Thoughts, 
 
     “80” is looking so “Good” 
 
    ~~~ Shirley Kimmel 
      
 

Hello Congregation! The cold Indiana days are slowly 
coming to a seasonal end. 
 
I wanted to write and let you all know the care 
packages and wishes are truly appreciated. The late 
night treats help me focus on my studies. It is good 
to have so many people praying and caring about my 
success in college. 
 
My junior year is almost over! 
 
Thanks again, 
 
Camden Myers 
IUP ‘23  
 
Note: 
Parents: Forrest & Jill Myers (Joined Trindle in 2019) 

Thank you Notes 

 
A special thank you to Ashley Mostek (church 

member), with helping out the church office with    

“fill-in-able” forms capability via PDF’s. Currently the 

church office does not have this capability and this 

helps us to streamline and clean up forms, such as 

baptism forms etc., so the forms no longer need to be 

handwritten in. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

...to Ashley!!! 
 

Thank you, 
 
Cheryl Guinther, Parish Admin. 
 

Pastor Aaron Erdley 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

SUMMER 

SCHEDULE FOR 

WORSHIP 

9:15 A.M. 

  1 
NO Zumba Gold  

 
 

 
 
 
Worship 7:00 pm 
 

2 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00am 
 
Chancel Choir 7:30 
pm 
 

3 
 

4 
WEAR RED 
TOMORROW FOR 
PENTECOST 
SUNDAY!! 

5 PENTECOST SUNDAY 
Worship  9:15 am 
Pick up your sponsored 
geranium (s) or make 
arrangements for pick up 
 
 
 

6 
 

Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 
 

7 
Fellowship 
Committee 7pm 

8 
Zumba Gold 10:00 
am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
Worship 7:00  pm 

9 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

10 
 

11 
 
Men’s Breakfast    
7:30 am        
Middlesex Diner 
 
 

SECOND SATURDAY  
COMMUNITY MEAL 
4:00-6:00pm 
In Fellowship Hall & 
Take Out Available 

12 
Worship  9:15 am 
 
The Prayer Shawl 
Ministry  Lounge 3pm 

13 
NO Zumba  
NARFE Prep 
July Newsletter 
Article deadline 

14 
NARFE Luncheon 
12pm (Parish Life) 
 
Church Council 
7:00pm 
 
 

15 
Zumba Gold  
10:00 AM 
 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
 
No Worship 
 

16 
Trindle Quilters  
9:00 am 
 
 
 

17 
Senators 
Baseball Game 
7pm 

18 

 

19  

Worship  9:15 am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Family Promise ends 
today. Next one 
August 21-28th 

20   
Seniors Luncheon 
11:30 am Location 
TBD (Will meet 
through the 
summer!) 
 
Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 

21 
Property 
Committee 
7:00pm 
 

22 
 

Zumba Gold 10:00 
am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
Worship 7:00 pm 

23 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
Newsletter 
Assembly 9am 
 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
Worship 9:15 am 
 
New Hope Food Blessing 

 

27 28 
 

29 
NO Zumba Gold  
Worship 7:00 pm 

30 
Trindle Quilters  
9:00 am 
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Contact the church office to have 
your newsletter emailed to you or to 
a family member away from home. 

July 2022 Newsletter  
article deadline is: 

 

Monday, June 13, 2022. 
 
 

Assembly Date: 
Thursday, June 23, 2022 

    9:00 a.m. in the Y.A.H. Room 
 

Contact Information: 
 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 

14 State Road 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
        Website: www.trindlespringlutheran.org 

(Go to our website for all sponsorship signups 

and to sign up for online giving through Vanco.) 
 
 

Pastors 
 

Pastor Aaron Erdley, Lead Pastor  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.2) 

Email: pastoraaron@trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

  

Pastor Carolyn DeStephano, Visitation Pastor 

Phone: (717) 697-6875 

Email: pastorcarolyn@trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

Music Department 
 

Danielle Erdley, Director of Music 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 4) 

Email: danierdley@gmail.com  
 

Ann Kopacko, Organist 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 5) 

Email: akopacko@verizon.net 
                                                                                    

                             Church Office 
 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 

Summer:  8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.  
 

Cheryl Guinther, Parish Administrator  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.1) 

Email: office@trindlespringlutheran.org 

LOWER SUSQUEHANNA SYNOD NEWS 

See the on-line newsletter W.E. News of the LSS on the 

LSS website: http://www.lss-elca.org/ and click on WE 

NEWS at the bottom of the page to sign up or to view past 

issues. 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA 

To find out more about what they are 

doing and how you can join, go to: 

www.lss-elca.org/congregations/ 

                                   women-of-the-elca/ 

 
 

              
          OUR CHANNEL: WILLIAMTRINDLE 
           https://www.youtube.com/channel/   
           UCRh9GIcyJJg7BVb1UnERaTA 

 

 https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/ 
 calendar--news.html 

Please contact the Parish 
        Administrator if you have    
       any changes/updates to your: 
 

         Mailing Address 

         Cell/Home Phone Number (s) 

         Life Events 

         Children going to college (Address!) 

         Adult children information! 

         Births/ Baptism requests/ Other 

 

 

                                   https://www.instagram.com/trindle_spring/ 

 https://www.facebook.com/

           Contact Information 
900 S. Arlington Avenue 

Suite 251B 
Harrisburg PA17109 
Phone:773-380-1700 

Email:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org 

mailto:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org

